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The new Parish House was not completed on the inside. Doors, lighting fixtures, furnish­
ings etc., were gradually added, — Vestry doing most of the work. St. Bartholomew the Apostle 
Church, Scotch Plains, loaned us tables, chairs and dishes, until we could get our own supply!
1962 -

Mr. James Goosby was church Sexton (par excellence). When he died, many of All Saints' 
parishioners attended his funeral in St. John the Baptist Church, Scotch Plains. Vestry approved 
a motion to place flowers on the Altar one Sunday each year in memory of him.

A Couple's Club was organized to further fellowship in our parish. At their first progressive 
dinner, 22 couples attended.

All Saints' young men had a basketball team, and played other church teams. It was under 
the direction of George Shepherd, vestryman.

Many beautiful religious pictures and paintings were presented to the church as a thanks­
giving for the parish house "Educational Wing". They are on the walls of the new rooms.

Approved at the Annual Meeting, January 26, was enlargement of the Vestry by 3 more 
vestrymen.

The Rev. Chester Hand, Jr., Rector, presented to Bishop Banyard, 50 children and 2 adults 
for confirmation.
From the May 10, 1964 Bulletin: —

"This week marks beginning of long-awaited intensive Stewardship Program. Mr. Harvey 
Cook of our Diocese, Division of Stewardship Development has been in the parish as program 
director until the conclusion of the program in June. The program will involve us in a vastly in­
creased tempo of activity. The All Parish Dinner, May 21st at the Park Hotel, Plainfield, will 
highlight the program. All adults of the parish family will be invited. "

The children's Lenten offering was used for a water fountain for St. John's Church,JerseyCity.
An Easter Sunrise Holy Communion Service was held at the water's edge of Seeley's Pond.

44 parishioners were present. It was followed by a picnic breakfast.
A Citation was presented to Mr. Ernest Clegg by the rector, wardens and vestrymen in 

recognition of long years of faithful service.
After years of inactivity, a Church Library was reactivated with Mrs. John Bray, Librarian.
A new trial Liturgy was used at a Lenten evening Holy Eucharist held informally in the parish 

hall. A cup and saucer served as the Chalice and Paten, and paper towels were used as "Altar 
linens" and were burned afterwards. The Rev. Joseph Hammond was the celebrant.

A questionaire answered by All Saints' parishioners regarding the new trial Liturgy would 
indicate that it would not be accepted "per se".
January —

During the week of Prayer for Christian Unity, the Rev. Fr. Sprouls, Rector of St. Barthol­
omews Church, was the preacher at a service in All Saints' Church.

The rector, wardens and vestry approved a Citation for Ruth Broch "commending her on her 
25 years of loyal service to All Saints' Altar Guild".

The church doors were locked at night because of vandalism. (There was vandalism in the 
early 1900's, — a $25. 00 reward was posted on the church property.)
February —

All Saints' first Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper was served by men of the church, with Fr. 
John Neilson the chief chef.
Lent —

The Evening Guild distributed to the parishioners, Lenten Purple Bags to be filled with "30 
pieces of silver", to be sent to Ranch Hope, a home for boys who need guidance.
February —

A Shrove Tuesday Pancake supper was held by the Evening Guild.
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